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After leaving Yale in 1969, I had a goal of becoming a doctor and caring for people. I went to medical school at Columbia University where the medical training was fine, but it took me little time to learn I had no taste for living in the Big Apple. Therefore, I moved to the opposite extreme and took my residency in Cooperstown, New York. It was a wonderful three years, but it was a little isolated for a permanent residence. I moved on to a fellowship in rheumatology in Chapel Hill, North Carolina. The specialty of arthritis appealed to me particularly because I like dealing with people. This field still takes a very personal approach with patients, with less emphasis on tests and procedures.
After finishing my training, I joined a large group practice in Katonah, New York. There I was able to practice some rheumatology, but a large part of my time was involved in primary care in internal medicine. The area was beautiful, and the practice was very successful. However, as time passed, I felt that something was missing. At age forty, in a predictable manner, my questioning became so great that I decided to resign from the practice. I spent one year reassessing my goals. A decision was made to move to Winston-Salem, North Carolina, where a much more easygoing life style was available. I also was able to set up a practice limited completely to rheumatology. This has worked out very well. I now have time to pursue other interests in addition to medicine, including positions on the board of the local symphony, on the board of a local agency that helps people in times of crisis, and in the local Episcopal Church. In view of the complex nature of medicine (which has changed so dramatically in just the few years since my graduation), I find it difficult to understand how our current President is going to find a solution the health care problem. Primary care medicine is exhausting and mentally draining.
At this point I am working on a foundation sponsoring research on rheumatoid arthritis. Recognizing that there is more to treating patients than prescribing medications, I have established groups in which alternative therapies such as meditation will be used in combination with more traditional therapies. Hopefully this project will be fruitful and will expand as time passes.
Above all, I have made time for my family. I am married and have three children. Certainly the opportunity of watching them grow has been the most rewarding experience of my life. My twin boys are approaching college age, and I will be interested to see what New Haven is like after so many years when they visit it. My youngest child is a girl, and daughters are fun. Perhaps she will go to Yale in the future.
